MEMORANDUM

TO: William T. Lichter, Village Manager

FROM: David P. Gorman, PE, Development Engineer

DATE: November 8, 2006

SUBJECT: Resolution To Accept A Public Water Main at 2350 Fountain Square

Drive (Ethan Allen)

The Private Engineering Services Division of the Community Development Department recommends that the Village's Board of Trustees accept a public water main that was installed for the Ethan Allen development at 2350 Fountain Square Drive. Attached are location and utility maps.

The water main was installed substantially to plan and has passed all required tests and the Private Engineering Services Division has approved the project record drawings. The domestic water service and fire suppression service are to remain the maintenance responsibility of the property owner.

The water main was installed over two years ago so the two-year maintenance period has passed. This acceptance was delayed while waiting for the plat of easement.

cc: David A. Hulseberg, AICP, Asst. Village Manager & Director of Community Development Wesley B. Anderson, PE, Director of Public Works Angela Podesta, Utilities Superintendent